Board of Education Retreat, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School
December 11, 2010
Board Members – Present 

Administration – Present

Others – Other 
Robert Panzer

Joe Heinzelman


John Barbeau
Ervin Kraft

Bruce McMurry


Michael Liebelt
Penny Kottke

Jeff Mastin


Molly Liebelt
Paul Dercks (left at 1:00)





Frank VanBever
Meg Murphy-Steinke





Tom Henke
John Nyhuis





Christine Loehr


Angie Patterson





Molly Liebelt
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT
President Panzer called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES
Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve the minutes of the November 22, 2010 school board meeting with an amendment as follows: 
UPDATE ON CO-CURRICULAR COMMITTEE - Remove “Mrs. Murphy-Steinke shared a book on good coaching practices.”

 Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

Administrator Heinzelman presented the financial report for December 11, 2010. The report is filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS


Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to approve the warrants through December 11, 2010 as presented. Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

SUMMARY OF BLUE RIBBON RECOGNITION CEREMONY
Principal McMurry described the Blue Ribbon Ceremony. It was well attended and a positive event for the community. Questions and discussion followed.

DISCUSSION OF CURRICULUM/INSERVICE INITIATIVES INCLUDING THE FOLLOWING: TEST SCORES, TEACHER LEADERSHIP, PLC INITIATIVES, GRADUATE COURSE OFFERING

Molly Liebelt and Principal McMurry discussed five year state and local test score trends for Oakfield. Principal Mastin provided information on PLC’s and Principal McMurry discussed the Marian College class on I Pads that will be offered at Oakfield. Discussions and questions followed.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON TECHNOLOGY PLAN

Mr. Nyhuis presented a plan to move forward with technology in the School District of Oakfield. Following discussion, Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to accept the technology plan as presented with the plan to be finalized and presented at the January 22, 2012 school board meeting. Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON LAWN MOWING BIDS

Mr. Dercks, seconded by President Panzer, moved to accept the lawn mowing bid from Footies Landscaping and Lawncare for 2011.  Board discussion followed. Motion carried:  5 ayes, 2 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON INSURANCE BIDS

Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the insurance bid from Cowles-Henke-Kemmel Insurance. Board discussion followed. Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON SOCCER CO-OP WITH NFDL

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve a soccer co-op with the School District of North Fond du Lac.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON COACHING CONTRACT

Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to approve Brittney Schregardus as the dance coach for winter sports. Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION OF FOOD SERVICE PROGRAM

Administrator Heinzelman provided an update on the status of our food service program. Board discussion followed.

DISCUSSION OF SAFETY AND MAINTENANCE

Principal Mastin discussed issues of safety and maintenance at the Jr/Sr High School. Discussion followed.
DISCUSSION OF LEGISLATIVE ISSUES

Administrator Heinzelman provided information on the School District of Horicon joining the Trailways Conference in the fall of 2012.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON ADMINISTRATIVE REALIGNMENT – CURRICULUM AND INSTRUCTION POSITION, SUMMER SCHOOL/TRANSPORTATION POSITION

Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept the administration recommendation to hire Molly Liebelt for the curriculum and instruction position and Carmen Klassy for the summer school/transportation position as presented.  Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION OF CURRENT BUDGET, FUTURE BUDGETS, AND FUND BALANCE

Administrator Heinzelman presented information on the current budget, future budgets, and fund balance. Board discussion followed.

DISCUSSION OF DISTRICT ENROLLMENT TRENDS/OPEN ENROLLMENT

Administrator Heinzelman provided an update on open enrollment and reasons for students open enrolling in and out of the School District of Oakfield. Board discussion followed.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON STRATEGIC PLANNING/VISION DEVELOPMENT

Board discussion was held regarding a strategic plan. President Panzer requested Principals Mastin and McMurry to obtain ten to twelve strategic plans from other school districts to present at the next board meeting.

ADMINISTRATORS REPORTS

Principal McMurry discussed the Blue Ribbon Ceremony and thanked the Board for their support. He also thanked Jodi Schmidt, Julie Tennie, and their PLC group for all their planning and work. He informed the Board the holiday concert went well.



Principal Mastin reported on the athletic programs, new PLSO Dave Tackett, and student government remodeling of the current sign in front of the Jr/Sr High School. He distributed copies of the student “O” newsletter, reported on three students at the Academy 21 are doing well, donation of a plaque in memory of Bryce Gelhar, upcoming Christmas Concert, and presented a promotion idea for the Booster Club.


Administrator Heinzelman reviewed items of interest and correspondence.

MEETINGS

Upcoming meetings were reviewed.
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

Update on technology plan

WASB convention resolutions

School supplies

Examples of strategic plans

Safety plan update

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85(1)(c) CONSIDERING ADMINISTRATOR PERFORMANCE AND FUTURE STAFFING
President Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to adjourn at 1:20 p.m. to Executive Session under SS 19.85(1)(c) considering administrator performance and future staffing. Motion carried on a roll call vote: Ayes – Patterson, Nyhuis, Murphy-Steinke, Kottke, Kraft, Panzer. Noes – none. Absent – Dercks.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Guth, Board Secretary
